Legacy Meter Exchange Project Team

Customer & Business Services

42-45 Centreway, Mt Waverley, Vic, 3149

E: uemetering@ue.com.au
Re: Preliminary notice of interruption to electricity supply and upgrade of network metering asset to: NMI ############ (and address)
To whom it may concern,

I am writing to you in relation to the letter we received from United Energy on (date) 2023 advising us of the planned electricity interruption and smart meter exchange at our premise scheduled on (date) 2023.

We contacted United Energy (UE) about the smart exchange around August 2013, advising UE that we did not wish to have the existing meter exchanged for a smart meter. We received a reply from UE acknowledging our concerns and that the existing meter would not be exchanged. United Energy should have a record of this correspondence.

Our concerns at the time are the same as they are now: We do not wish to have the existing meter exchanged for a smart meter for the following reasons:

· The potential harms to human health from long term exposure to electric and magnetic fields (EMF), and radio frequencies (RF) emitted by wireless devices, including smart meters, is likely to be harmful. According to the International Agency for Research on Cancer (IARC), RF radiation was classified in 2011 as possibly carcinogenic to humans. 

· No organisation has conducted longitudinal health studies on humans living in homes or buildings with smart meters. Despite United Energy’s claim that ‘there is no scientific evidence to suggest that smart meters cause any health effects’ - presumably by which UE means that RF levels remain below ARPANSA prescribed safety limits - there are no published studies or data definitively establishing that RF radiation, including RF emitted by smart meters, is safe. If you are aware of any longitudinal, peer reviewed studies definitively establishing the safety of smart meters (i.e. studies based on in situ measurements of smart meters connected to actual premises over time, and not RF measurements made under controlled conditions), please provide the links.

· According to the Electricity Distribution Code (v13), there is no absolute requirement to have a smart meter connected, as long as the existing meter is accessible to the distributor and/or the retailer at all times for reading. The existing meter at our premise has readily been accessible to the retailer for actual readings for the past 10 years without incident, and will remain accessible for actual readings.

In conclusion, we request that United Energy cancel:

· The electricity supply interruption to our premise scheduled on (date) 2023.

· The smart meter exchange at our premise scheduled on (date) 2023, and that our premise be made permanently exempt from future smart meter exchange programs. 

Please confirm your receipt of this email.

Yours sincerely,
